
 

 

BENGAL TOWNSHIP BOARD  

MEETING 7:00 PM 

JUNE 12, 2019 

The Bengal Township Board meeting was brought to order by Supervisor Schafer at 7:00 pm.   

Members present:  Deb Schafer, Nick McDonald, Denice Schultheiss, and Sharon Bassette. Bill 

Kushmaul absent. 

Community present:  David Pohl, Larry Paski, and Officer Verlinde 

The Pledge of Allegiance was said and the meeting commenced. 

Supervisor Schafer moved to accept the agenda as presented, supported by Clerk Bassette, 

motion carried.  

Trustee McDonald moved to accept the 05/08/19 meeting minutes as presented, supported by 

Supervisor Schafer, motion carried.  

Treasurer Schultheiss presented the Treasurer's Report with handouts. Clerk Bassette made a 

motion to accept the report as presented, supported by Trustee McDonald, motion carried.  

Clerk Bassette presented the Clerks Report. Supervisor Schafer moved to accept the clerks 

report as presented, supported by Trustee McDonald, motion carried.  

Clerk Bassette presented the current bills to be paid. Treasurer Schultheiss moved to accept the 

bills as presented, supported by Trustee McDonald, motion carried. Treasurer Schultheiss made a 

motion to move $20,000 to the general checking account, Clerk Bassette supported, motion 

carried. 

PUBLIC COMMENT:  Larry Paski made comments regarding fire runs. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

The Commissioners Report was given by Dave Pohl.  Mr. Pohl discussed 911 funding, the 

retirement account, jail revenue decline and reasoning, and a possible new park in the southern 

part of the county similar to Motz Park.   

Officer Verlinde gave the Sheriff’s Department Report.  The county is doing well, numbers are 

low and there has been little crime. 
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Nick McDonald gave an update on the Zoning Commission discussing the last meeting where 

Christopher from McKenna came to discuss updating the ordinance. Updates were given 

regarding agriculture zoning requirements, minimum lots size requirements, and ordinance 

changes.   

OLD BUSINESS:    

Supervisor Schafer road work projects, not much has been done at this point. 

Supervisor Schafer talked about the Ambulance Service.  Due to the 4
th

 Amendment Article 

changes had to be made to the Ambulance By-Law which needed to have board approval.  

Treasurer Schultheiss made a motion to accept the changes based on the 4
th

 Amendment 

requirements, Trustee McDonald supported, motion carried. 

BOARD COMMENTS: 

Supervisor Schafer discussed changes of work being done by Cutting Edge. 

ADJOURN MEETING: 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Clerk Sharon Bassette. 

 


